
 
 

 

  
 
 
 

Timothy A. Cazier          November 28, 2018 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

tim.cazier@state.co.us 

 
Dear Mr. Cazier,  
 
It has recently come to our attention that Zephyr Minerals (Zephyr Gold USA Ltd.) has submitted a 
Modification of Existing NOI for Section 13 in Fremont County (also known as the Dawson Gold Project), CO to 
the BLM Royal Gorge Field Office. 
 
We would like to express our concerns regarding this particular plan as it appears to directly impact an 
established recreational trail system – Section 13 – that is part of a larger, well-used trail system. The 
proposed road construction appears to impact the Hot Shots Trail in two locations. This intrusion into 
established recreational areas is disconcerting to our organization and to the community at large.  
 
We would like to ask that the Sentinel Road not be allowed within 200 ft of the existing Hot Shots Trail (or any 
established, extant trail.) Our community has invested a significant amount of sweat equity and financial 
contributions in order to create, maintain, and promote these recreational opportunities, and their 
destruction would be counter to the favorable progress that we’ve made in the way of establishing a 
sustainable, healthy, positive use for this particular piece of land.  
 
 
Best,  
 
 
Ashlee Sack 
Coordinator, Fremont Adventure Recreation 
coordinator@joinFAR.org, (719) 248-6376 
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Coordinator FAR <coordinator@joinfar.org> Mon, Dec 10, 2018 at 3:40 PM
To: tim.cazier@state.co.us

Mr. Cazier, 

Please find our attached letter regarding the Zephyr Minerals Modification of Existing NOI - Section 13 in Fremont County,
CO. As community members and trail stewards, we have concerns regarding the construction of (in particular) access
roads. 

Thank you,

Ashlee Sack

Coordinator 
Fremont Adventure Recreation 
719-248-6376 
www.joinfar.org 
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